
Stonehaven Town Partnership. 

Minutes of Disbursement Meeting 15/4/16 

 

In order to carry out the Disbursements for 2016, a committee was formed comprising three non 

STP members and two STP members. 

Members were George Strang, Douglas Samways and James Douglas, all non-members, and Bill Allan 

(Trustee) and John Robson (Treasurer/Trustee), both members 

Following advertising for requests from local bodies who felt they qualified, four such requests were 

received. 

These were from The Fireballs Committee, The Friends of the Open Air Pool, Stonehaven Folk 

Festival and Stonehaven After Schools Club. 

As treasurer, I had decided that STP could disburse £4,000.00 this year. 

After considering all applications the meeting decided to disburse £1,000.00 to each organisation, 

with one proviso. No one knew much about the after school club, and its organisation and 

management structure, or financial stability. 

I was tasked with investigating to ensure we were not giving funds to a Council funded organisation, 

or to one with no sound financial structure. 

I did this and saw a copy of their most recent accounts, which showed they are a well-managed and 

financially sound organisation. 

The cheques have therefore been prepared, signed, and are awaiting presentation at a suitable time.  

 

 

 

 


